
  
 

 
As summer comes to a close and we enter a new program year for the church, our worship 

together is central to all that we do. So when people are not able to join us, we try to “take 

church to them.”  

We do this in a variety of ways: CD recordings of our services are shared with others; 

bulletins are mailed to those who appreciate the prayers and announcements; folks tune into 

the service broadcast on Sunday evenings or click on the church website; and the elders 

“take church” to those who are home bound as they administer the sacrament of 

communion. 

Sometimes those needing “church” are part of the gathered congregation on Sunday, but 

because of hearing loss, find it hard to hear what is being spoken or sung. This can be 

extremely frustrating, and the church wants to do something about it. We are looking at a 

T-coil system that provides direct feed from the sound system into each person’s hearing 

aid.  Currently, we are getting conflicting reports on who has T-coil set-up, or the potential, 

with their hearing aids. 

If you wear a hearing aid or cochlear implant, please check with the audiologist to find out 

if it contains a T-coil and whether that T-coil is, or can be activated. If the aid does not have 

a T-coil ask if one can be installed. Then let Roy Carruthers or me know the response. 

As one parishioner in Wisconsin reported: ‘The first Sunday the loop system was activated 

in my church was one of the most memorable days of my life. For the first time I was able to 

hear every word, and it was as if the pastor was speaking directly into my ear. Other people 

wearing hearing aids had looks of wonder on their faces, and I knew they were experiencing 

the same thing. Some of us had tears streaming down our cheeks.” 

Let’s make sure when we “bring church” to folks, we bring it to everyone. 

To God be the glory! 
 

Peace, 

 

The Parish Visitor 
The First Reformed Church of Fishkill 

1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY  12524 

September, 2017 

Dear Friends, 



           OUR CHURCH TODAY   
  

SEPTEMBER  CALENDAR 
     3   Worship/Communion  10 am    14 Choir Rehearsal 7 pm    

     4 Labor Day 

Church office closed 

   17 Worship   10 am 

Sunday School   10:15 am* 

       5 Worship and Music  11 am      19  Scout Troop #65 Committee  7:30 

       6  Bible Study 10 am*    20 Bible Study   10 am* 

     7    Consistory Reports Due 

  Choir Open House/Rehearsal  6:30 pm 
   21   Parish Visitor” articles due                            

  Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

   10 Worship  10 am 

Sunday School  10:15 am* 
   24 Worship  10 am 

Sunday School 10:15 am* 

   11 Golf Outing  9 am*    27 Bible Study 10 am* 

   12 Consistory  7:15 pm    30 Boy Scout Leader Training  9 am 

   13 Bible Study 10 am* *Indicates article within 

 

Please submit articles for the October “Parish Visitor” by September 21st to the Church Office 

email address office@fishkillreformed.org  . Thank you. 

 

Church Calendar – Before scheduling a meeting or event at First Reformed Church, please contact Pat in the 

Church Office to check availability on the church calendar.   

 

Sunday Bulletin Announcements – Please submit your information to the church office no later than the 

preceding Wednesday to ensure inclusion in the following Sunday bulletin.  

 

Prayer Chain - To be added to the church prayer chain or to request prayers for yourself or someone else, 

please contact Liz Alexander at mrsvquest@aol.com   

 

Worship service broadcasts - 7:00 pm, Sunday evenings on Cablevision Channel 21.  

 

Church website includes the Church newsletters, worship service links, church history and Facebook:   

www.fishkillreformed.org.   

 

Direct deposit of your church offerings is available. If interested contact church Treasurer Roy Carruthers at 

frctreasurer@optimum.net  or (845) 221-9707.  

  
 

mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:mrsvquest@aol.com
http://www.fishkillreformed.org/


                            

   Everyone is invited to join our coffee hour following Sunday worship. This time is made possible by rotating 

the responsibility throughout the congregation, while each week Laura Dachenhausen and Dorrie Hansen set up 

the coffee pots. 

   Below is the list of monthly coffee hour hosts. The first name on the list is responsible for calling the others 

and coordinating what each brings, including milk and juice. The hosts divide up the tasks, which include set 

up, refills and cleanup of kitchen, tables, serving dishes, and coffee pots. All tables and countertops need to be 

wiped down with the water/bleach solution, and used dishtowels taken home, washed and returned the 

following week.    

   Since we all have different abilities and limitations, let’s not hesitate to offer a helping hand, even when it’s 

not “our turn,” by busing our own tables.  This will help keep coffee hour running smoothly.  

   Karen Twohig schedules coffee hour, so contact her regarding having your name added or any concerns you 

may have about your ability to serve at Coffee Hour due to health or other large issues.  

    If you are unable to serve on your scheduled date, please find a replacement, then let the lead host and church 

office know the name of your replacement. The lead host is the first name (in bold letters) listed below.  

 

    Anyone planning to bring food to coffee hour for a special occasion should notify the host of that date. 

Thank you!  

 

Coffee Hour Hosts and Hostesses  
 

September                                                           October____________________________                                                                                                               

 3   Lanni, Hughes, Schallenberg     1   Gorba, Falcone, Rissin 
 

       10   Price, Schmidt, Serra       8    Smith-Cliffe, Schwenker, H. Hansen 

             17   Sanders, Lake, Vazquez     15   Baron, Covell, Albra 

             24   Kayson, Skorewicz, Wright                    22   Van Nostrand, Mc Gann, Suggitt 

                     29   Houston, Landanno, Gillert 

 

From the Worship Committee:  Readers & Greeters for September, 2017 

                     September  3    Greeters – Jan Utter and Marrijane Raptopoulos 

          Reader  – Jan Utter 

                     September 10     Greeters – Jan Lane and Joe Gorba

               Reader  – Jan Lane 

September 17    Greeters – Victor Chao and Faith Schwenker 

             Reader  – Victor Chao   

         September 24    Greeters – Jim Butcher and Antje Landanno 

             Reader  – Jim Butcher 

 

Counting Our Blessings  

From Karen Simmons: Thank you to all who have contributed the wonderful confections to my Baker’s Dozen 

raffle prize winnings throughout the year.  Each was truly delicious! 

From Tabitha Smith-White:  Thank you to my church family for letting me go to Summer Camp. 

 

Coffee Hour 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.karatatelbaum.com/blog/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/cafe.png&imgrefurl=http://www.karatatelbaum.com/blog/page/2/&h=271&w=300&tbnid=8LFDuerQekMimM:&docid=UBySd_8-L_4TqM&ei=aVuuVb7kBsXb-QGzzK7ICw&tbm=isch&ved=0CCEQMygeMB44ZGoVChMI_rzC0rvsxgIVxW0-Ch0zpgu5


 

Consistory Information 
 

 

Consistory Notes – August 8, 2017 Meeting 
 

¶ Elder MaryAnn Fellin led devotions, reading from, May I Have this Dance? by Joyce Rupp. 

Jeremiah 20:9, speaks about the “fire of God” that works within us. We can accept it or fight it. 

When the fire grows dim to only a spark, we can draw close to others, and our “fire” will be 

rekindled. MaryAnn closed with prayer. 

¶ Treasurer reported July revenues at $15,669 and expenses at $15,556 

¶ A new after school assistant for CCS has been approved. 

¶ New Choir director and Church Organist positions descriptions have been approved. 

¶ A new snow blower will be purchased.  

¶ Socks are being collected for the women at Hedgewood. 

¶ Four girls are signed up for Confirmation Class. 

¶ The total RCA assessment for our church, based on a membership of 128, is $16,115. 49% goes 

to General Synod council, 40% to Regional Synod of New York and 11% to the Classis. 

¶ Next consistory meeting is September 12, 2017, 7:15pm. 

 

If you would like to receive home communion or a pastoral care visit, please contact an elder: 

MaryAnn Fellin, Fishkill           Ray Van Voorhis, LaGrange 

  Phyllis Lake, Beacon            Jay Wright, Fishkill      

            Ruth Porter, Fishkill 

 

If you need temporary transportation, a meal delivered, a visit or phone call, please contact a deacon: 

Joan Gorba, Poughkeepsie                 Stan Saya, Wappingers Falls 

John Houston, Hopewell Jct.            Faith Schwenker, Fishkill 

Jim Butcher, Fishkill         

Friends Unable to Join Us Every Sunday 

 Members in Hospitals/Care Facilities 

Helen Deneu, Wingate at Dutchess, 3 Summit Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524  

Ruth Gallo, Wingate at Dutchess, Rm 204 A, 3 Summit Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524  

Carol Lombardi, Elant in Fishkill, 22 Robert Kasin Way, Beacon, NY 12508 

Ruth Stumpp, 79 Flint Rd.  Apt. I-231, Millbrook, NY 12545 

Members at Home 

Jean and George Corwin, 306 Woodmont Rd., Hopewell Junction, NY 12533 

Shirley Davis and Marisa DeGregoriis, P.O. Box 282, Poughquag, NY  12570 

Mary Magee, P.O. Box 223, Glenham, NY  12527 

Hugh J. Maurer, P.O. Box 335, Fishkill 12524 

Olga Rygiel, 126 Ivy Hill Rd., Fishkill, NY  12524 

Carol Surico, 34 Aspen Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524 

Ruth and Sigmund Wisst, 23 Sidney Lane, Wappingers Falls, NY 12590 

Please remember with your prayers and notes, these friends who cannot get out to join us 

For additions or corrections, please contact the Church office  



 

New Members of the First Reformed Church 
 

The following people were received into church membership by the elders on August 13, 2017. The 

congregation will receive them on Sunday, September 10th. 

Evelyn Bobb grew up Episcopalian in a small town in New Jersey on Raritan Bay. She attended nursing school 

at Christ Hospital in Jersey City, where she met husband Richard. They lived in NJ until moving to a 65 head 

dairy farm in St. Johnsonville, NY. From there, they moved to Cold Spring, at which time they began attending 

Fishkill UMC.  She served on committees and boards there and attended bible studies.  Evelyn retired after 30 

years from Dominican Sisters Family Health Services, where she was Administrator.  She enjoys needlework, 

sewing, gardening, reading, and visiting her children in New Jersey and Florida. 

Richard Bobb, Evelyn’s husband, was born and raised in Jersey City. He and Evelyn married in 1965 and 

moved to Mattawan, NJ. After selling the dairy farm and moving to Cold Spring, Richard worked for the 

Pawling Corporation until he retired in 2012. He has been a lifelong Methodist.  In addition to walking, reading 

and building model railroads, Richard enjoys visiting historic sights. He especially likes to spend as much time 

as possible with his daughter’s family in New Jersey and son’s family in Florida.  They have 2 grandsons and a 

granddaughter. 

Charles Heady, known as Chuck, is a Beacon native. He graduated from Dutchess Comm. College and took 

several courses from the University of Dubuque Theological Seminary.  He was a New York State Trooper for 

24 years. After retiring, he and wife Lois moved to Florida 15 years ago, where they lived for 9 years.  They 

have resided in Fishkill since returning to NY.  Chuck has been a lifelong member of First Presbyterian Church 

of Beacon, where he served as a ruling elder and a participant in the Lay Pastor program. He was involved with 

Boy Scout Troop #1 and in pastoral care (with Lois).  He enjoys reading and researching his family tree. 

Lois Heady was the second of seven children.  She was a member of the First Presbyterian Church in Beacon 

for over 50 years, becoming very involved after joining its Christian Endeavor youth group. Not only did she go 

on to work at First Presbyterian, taking care of the church indoors and out, but also served as a deacon and a 

Sunday school teacher. She retired from her job at Beacon Elementary School where she worked in the 

cafeteria.  She enjoys church music and being with friends and family. 

Margaret (Margie) Ouart was born and lived in Illinois, and graduated from the University of IL in 

Champaign-Urbana.  She attended the Presbyterian church until the age of 11, was baptized, confirmed and 

married in the United Church of Christ (Congregational), becoming a member of Fishkill United Methodist in 

1977, when she and husband David moved to Fishkill. She is on the board of the Fishkill Rural Cemetery and a 

member of AAUW and Mid-Hudson Panhellenic Alumnae Association.  She enjoys traveling with David and 

visiting family.  Daughter Sarah lives near Atlanta and son Joe lives near Cincinnati.  Each have 2 daughters. 

David “Doc” Ouart, grew up on a family farm in Illinois and was confirmed in a non-denominational church 

he attended until college.  After graduating from the School of Veterinary Medicine at UI, Champaign-Urbana, 

he and Margie moved to Fishkill, and joined Fishkill UMC. As a veterinary doctor, he established the 

Companion Pet Hospital of Fishkill.  He retired in 2015, and has been able to return to the family farm to plant 

and harvest crops. He enjoys traveling and visiting family with Margie. Much his retirement has been spent 

updating their 1854 home on Broad St. David also volunteers as a member of our garden team. 

Marrijane Raptopoulos grew up in New York City and Stony Brook, Long Island. She was baptized in             

Ft. Washington Collegiate Ref. Church, but her family history in the RCA dates to 1830, when ancestors arrived 

in New York from Holland.  Retired after 30 years as a social work clinician and administrator, Marrijane 

volunteers as a children’s reading instructor, Fishkill Food Pantry worker, and member of our garden team.  Her 

hobbies include reading, gardening, cooking, classical music and particularly photography. She is a published 

photographer and looks forward to taking adult education courses. 



                                
 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Worship and Music 

Choir 2017- 2018 Starts Soon. Current choir members and others interested in singing are invited to attend the 

first rehearsal/open house, Thursday, September 7. Join us for refreshments at 6:30 pm, followed by rehearsal 

at 7 pm, in the DuBois House parlor.  Regular rehearsals will continue Thursdays, at 7 pm.  Choir will sing at 

Worship, and Chime Choir will begin rehearsal at 11:30 am, Sunday, September 10.  Call Connie Lacey or the 

church office with questions or if you are interested in joining the choir. 

GOLFER REGISTRATION 
 

Entry Fee per Golfer $125  

Scoring Format: 4-person Scramble, (no handicap)  

Please list guests/team members below: 
  

NAME:_____________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:__________________________________________  

____________________________________________________

PHONE :____________________________________________  

NAME:_____________________________________________  

ADDRESS :__________________________________________  

____________________________________________________  

PHONE:_____________________________________________  

NAME:______________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:__________________________________________  

____________________________________________________  

PHONE:_____________________________________________ 

NAME:______________________________________________  

ADDRESS:___________________________________________  

____________________________________________________

PHONE:_______________________________________ 

 

                          Fishkill Reformed Church’s  13TH   Annual Golf Tournament 

Monday, September 11 

McCann Memorial Golf Course  

155 Wilbur Blvd. in Poughkeepsie, (845)471-3917 
 

Registration - 9:00 am/Shotgun Start - 10 am       

Buffet Dinner and Awards - 3 pm 
 

$125 donation includes golf,  cart, goody bag gifts, breakfast, lunch and dinner (at Christo’s), prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 

3rd place team finish, longest drive and closest to pin contests, a hole-in-one prize;  plus a raffle during dinner with 

great prizes.  Funds raised are used towards the cost of capital improvements needed to maintain our church’s 

special historic site. Sponsorship opportunities are also available. Call Ray VanVoorhis  or email him at 

rvanvoorhis@lmvarchitects.com, with questions or to donate signs, prizes or contributions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPONSORSHIPS 
 

BREAKFAST SPONSOR - $250.00  

DINNER SPONSORS- $500.00  

4 GOLFERS and a SIGN - $550.00  

TEE OR GREEN SIGNS - $75.00 @ 
 

Yes, please reserve ____ golf ticket(s)  

at $125 per person  

Unfortunately I cannot attend. However, enclosed is my 

donation of $_______ as a contribution to  

First Reformed Church of Fishkill  

Total enclosed___________  

 

NAME:_______________________________________  

COMPANY:___________________________________  

ADDRESS:____________________________________  

 _____________________________________________ 

PHONE :______________________________________ 

 

Make Checks Payable to:  
First Reformed Church of Fishkill  

1153 Main Street, Fishkill, NY 12524  

(845)896-9836 

 

mailto:rvanvoorhis@lmvarchitects.com


Position Available: Choir Director  

We have an immediate opening for a capable and creative person to lead our all-volunteer Senior Choir. The 

right person must have an in depth knowledge of sacred music, experience directing a vocal choir, and the 

ability to work cooperatively with the church organist, soloists and guest musicians. Schedule includes Sunday 

mornings, special worship services and rehearsal times. Interested persons are asked to send a letter of interest 

and work experience to: frchurchjobs@gmail.com 

Christian Education   

The Wednesday Bible Study begins September 6, at 10 am in the DuBois House Parlor.  We will study Max 

Lucado’s “Life Lessons: 1st Corinthians” (books available the first week).  We often do the wrong things, and 

the Corinthian Christians were no different.  With patience and hope, Paul confronted them and showed them 

how to lead a pure life - just as he does us. Please sign up in Fellowship Hall or speak with MaryAnn Fellin. 
 

Help our Church Family  
During infant baptisms the congregation stands and promises to love, encourage, and support our brothers and 

sisters by teaching the gospel of God’s love.  Sunday school resumes Sept. 10th, and we still need two 

additional teachers to lead a class just ONE Sunday a month: one for the Grades 2 - 5 class and one for the 

Grades 6 – 12 class.    Assistants are needed in the Children in Worship, preschool/primary program on a 

sign-up basis. Watch for the sign-up sheet and lend a hand with our youngest ones.                                                            

There are hidden blessings for those who answer this call:  one will get to know our children and building 

rapport with them, while increasing your Biblical knowledge.  When you miss Sunday Morning Worship, CD’s 

are available so you can still share in worship.   For more information, please contact Jan Melichar-Utter. 
  

Tell it to your children, and let your children tell it to their children, and their children to the next 

generation.  (Joel 1: 3) 
 

September Shelter Meal – Friday, September 29th. We will provide dinner to the guests at the Webster 

House shelter. We would appreciate it if you could contribute a casserole (recipe available from Linda) or 

cookies.  We will supply the salad.  Contact Linda Rush or Nellie Briggs. 

P.S. Thanks to Lola Saya & BJ Lanni for delivering the June meal to the shelter. 
 

Sermon Text Previews - beginning Tuesday, October 3rd, 3pm. Ever wonder what’s coming up in next 

week’s sermon? Take advantage of this opportunity to share questions and insights with the pastor and others, 

as together we unpack the scripture for the coming Sunday. We will read together the coming week’s scripture 

text, learn some background about the story, name the themes and ponder, “What’s Pastor Gloria going to do 

with this passage?”  Neither prep work nor every week attendance is required. Sign up in the Educ. Building. 

An alternate time will also be offered, if there is enough interest. Questions? Please speak with Pastor Gloria. 
 

From the Women of the Church 
The Women of the Church are collecting 60 6- packs of socks and any extra greeting cards you may have for 

the Women at Hedgewood.  You may leave them in the can in the church or the one under the Consistory mail 

boxes. 

                                 DE KERK WINKEL                     

October 7, 9 am to 3 pm., featuring fine art, jewelry, photography, crafts, collectibles, books, plants, breakfast 

lunch, snacks and baked goods.  The Boutique will showcase trendy new and vintage fashionable clothing and 

accessories.  Look for our new Christmas corner, featuring gifts and decorations, and our new Halloween 

costume area.  Cemetery tours will be available from 9 – 3pm. Lots of help is needed.  Look for sign-up sheet  

in Educ. Building. We will also offer Church and Cemetery tours from 1-4 on October 8th .There will be 

Dutch cookies (the Dutch gave us the word) and quince products (a Dutch favorite)  
 

CROP WALK - Sunday October 15.  All are encouraged to participate either by walking or pledging a walker. 

Please see John Twohig for information on how to participate in the walk, or how to sponsor a walker.  



FIRST REFORMED CHURCH IN MISSION 
 

Children’s Community Services News  

   We are currently gearing up for another exciting new school year.  Our Before and After School program 

begins Tuesday, September 5th.  Parent orientation will be held Tuesday, September 12th, with regular 

classes for 4’s and 3’s beginning September 13th and 14th, respectively.   

  We are accepting donations on Sunday's during the month of September.   

CCS Wish List 

  Copy Paper  Card Stock  Elmer’s Glue (not school glue) 

Scotch Tape  Duct Tape  Masking Tape (regular and colored) 

  Paper bowls  Paper cups (5 oz.) Paper plates (large and small) 

  Sandwich Baggies Gal. storage Baggies Waxed paper 

  Aluminum foil  Food coloring  Cream of Tartar 

  Shaving cream cans Clorox Clean-up 

    

   
  
 

 

Fishkill Food Pantry  
1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524   Phone 845 896-4546   Hours: M – F, 9 – 12 

As the summer comes to an end and going back to school is on our minds, here in The Fishkill Food Pantry we 

are already thinking about Thanksgiving. Last year we supplied a Thanksgiving meal to over 230 families in 

addition to their monthly allotment of food. As you can imagine, this effort takes a tremendous amount of 

planning and large amounts of food. Last year was our first "Project Turkey" and it was a great learning 

experience for all of us, we've already had our first organizational meeting and are looking forward to "Project 

Turkey 2017".  

This summer has been a challenging and gratifying experience for the pantry, the challenge has been the lack of 

food on our shelves and the gratifying part has been the community response to our needs. The confirmation 

students from St. Mary's have continued to hold food drives for us as part of their community service 

requirement. To date, they have collected 175 bags of food and $400 in donations and will continue collecting 

food through the end of September. What's so impressive about their effort, is the fact that most of these kids 

are eighth graders. Although many have assistance from their parents, the ideas and actual planning and 

execution of the projects is entirely theirs. 

We have also had food drives from the First Methodist Church, Fishkill Rotary, The Fishkill Business 

Association, Fox Woods Women's Club, Woodhill Green and many people who drop off large and small 

amounts of food and want no recognition. All these efforts have combined to get us through the summer. We’ll 

report the results of our church’s August food drive, in progress at time of this printing, in the October “PV.” 

 
Students from St. Mary’s confirmation classes 

 

 

 Follow us on Facebook at  https://www.facebook.com/FishkillFoodPantry 

 

Thank you in advance for helping,  Heather Hansen, CCS Director 

         Ph. - 845 896-9876     Facebook -  https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index  

https://www.facebook.com/FishkillFoodPantry
https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index


 

BSA Troop 65 & Venture Crew 65  

 

Hard to believe, but the new school year is upon us and with it a new year of Scouting.  Boy Scout Troop 65 

finished last year with the annual End of Year trip in late June.  The Troop visited Long Island for three days of camping 

and activities.  We visited the Cradle of Aviation Museum in Garden City, NY and earned the Aviation Merit Badge.  A 

photo from the museum is attached to the left.  The Troop also toured the Long Island aquarium and took a boat trip into 

the marshes to look for wildlife. 

  In July, the Troop spent a week at Baiting Hollow Boy Scout Camp where the boys worked on merit badges and 

rank advancement requirements.  The boys earned a total of 59 merit badges covering topics such as First Aid, 

Space Exploration and Wood Carving.  One of the competitions from the week 

was the “Anything that Floats” contest.  

Each patrol had to build a boat capable of 

holding two scouts and paddle it around a 

course off the beach on Long Island 

Sound.  A photo of the boat the boys 

constructed is attached to the right.  I am 

happy to report that their craft successfully 

completed the course and won second 

place. There were a number of other camp 

wide games and activities as well, and the 

Troop brought home several ribbons, 

including first place in the Trivia Contest.   

  Boy Scout Troop 65 has a full year of events, service projects and camping planned 

for the coming year.  We will be busy with popcorn sales in September and October, 

but will make time for camping and participating in the Hudson Valley Council’s Haunted Harvest at Camp Nooteeming 

in late October.  We will celebrate Veteran’s Day with our Flags for Vet’s service project that was so successful last year.   

Another service project that we plan to do again this year is the Carnival Night for the seniors at the Landing in 

Poughkeepsie.  The boys in the Troop have requested a white water rafting trip and an introductory Scuba course, which 

we hope to get next spring.  As if this isn’t enough, the Troop also has five scouts working on their Eagle Scout Projects.  

We will be reporting on these scouts’ progress throughout the year. 

    We hope you have enjoyed your summer as much as we have.  Thank you again for all your support. 
  

  If you would like more information regarding scouting opportunities, activities, or service projects, please refer to our websites at 

www.troop65fishkill.scoutlander.com or www.crew65fishkill.scoutlander.com or by contacting Frank Giusto, 

Scoutmaster & Venture Crew Adviser, at (845) 453-5706.  
 

Chartered Organization of First Reformed Church - 1153 Main Street Fishkill, New York 12524  
Meetings:  Mondays 7:00-8:30 PM during the school year: 

Brinckerhoff Elementary School - 16 Wedgewood Road Fishkill, New York 12524 

 

Our Church-Sponsored RCA Missionaries 

Grace Covenant Ministries, formerly known as Jackson County Ministries - a ministry committed to holistic 

community development and healing in the Kentucky Appalachians, an area suffering some of the deepest poverty in 

the U.S  View their August newsletter posted on the Missions bulletin board in Fellowship Hall, or visit their 

website: http://www.annvilleinstitute.com, or Facebook: Jackson County Ministries 

 

Jeremy and Susan Beebout -an agronomist working with agricultural development efforts and doctor developing the 

church's health ministries in Niger, Africa. One of the poorest countries in the world, medical and agricultural 

development needs are severe. Disease is widespread and famine is always lurking. Go to  

www.RCA/Missions/Missionaryinformation (enter Beebout) or view the Missions bulletin board to learn more. 

 

http://www.troop65fishkill.scoutlander.com/
http://www.crew65fishkill.scoutlander.com/
http://www.annvilleinstitute.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Jackson-County-Ministries/173807953990
http://www.rca/Missions/Missionaryinformation

